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	Locate intervention and Prevention
West Midlands Police Headquarters
Lloyd House

PO Box 52

Colmore Circus Queensway

Birmingham

B4 6NQ

Direct Telephone: 01216267004
Switchboard: 101 

Internal: 8926000
Email: m.nevitt@west-midlands.pnn.police.uk

Our Reference: 

Date: 04/06/20

	Letter to Care Providers 
Sandwell
	

	Dear Sir / Madam
As the Locate Team Intervention and Prevention Manager within West Midlands Police I write to you as these are unprecedented times that have seen all agencies under immense strain in regard to the response to the Covid 19 virus. Having been in post for three months I wish to ensure your continued support in the discharge of our joint responsibilities, under Working Together to Safeguard Children (2018). 

I am sure that you are aware that the recording and investigation of missing people creates a large demand on West Midlands Police resources and I am in no doubt this is likely to be the same across all agencies, including you as care providers to Sandwell young people. 
From a police perspective I would like to share with you what that looks like and the impact that Covid appears to have had:

•
In the previous 12 months 10408 missing persons investigations were recorded on our Compact system.

•
1111 of these investigations were graded as High Risk 

•
In the last quarter repeat missing cases were 432

•
In this quarter repeat missing cases were 102

•
In last quarter missing with known exploitation risk was 707

•
In this quarter missing with known exploitation risk is 168

It is difficult to evidence at this time how much of this reduction is related to the Covid 19 virus but as there is a down turn in the number of cases and the likelihood of the lock down being amended or lifted in the near future, it is essential that we continue to remain focused in our response to missing young people.
As providers of care I know that you are committed to ensuring the safety of our young people and strive to ensure they receive the same care and responses that those who still live at home with their families would receive. On this basis I would like to outline the process for reporting children and young people missing, whether they be at home or in your dedicated care.
Parents/carers are intended to undertake reasonable actions to try and establish the whereabouts of the child. Children who are breaching parental/corporate parent discipline shouldn’t be dealt with by police unless there are other risks. For example, a child who is late home from a party should not be regarded as missing until the parent or carer has undertaken enquiries to locate the child. 

Parents or carers may need police support if they are very distressed or otherwise unable to undertake enquiries, but it would be unusual for a care provider not to be able to achieve this particularly given how well you know these children/young people. Following these attempts being made, in the event the young person cannot be located and where it is safe to do so, basic steps should be taken to establish wellbeing. Some of these actions may include but are not limited to:
· Search the bedroom/house/outbuildings/vehicles. 
· Contact known friends and relatives where the child may be. 
· Visit locations that the child is known to frequent. 
· Attempt to contact the child on the telephone, via text or social media. 
· If applicable checking with the school, college, other education provider or work placement. 

When a child/young person is looked after there are other options which may be explored: 
· Make appropriate enquiries with the child’s parents/ carer and other relatives. 
· Make appropriate enquiries with other residential homes, foster carers, residential schools 
· Make enquiries with other carers and professionals who have been involved with the child. 

I appreciate your support with this. It really assists police when all relevant checks have been made and as much information as possible is gathered, just like we would do as parents and in addition, means that we aren’t treating our children in care differently which aligns with the views gathered through the participation team in Sandwell Children’s Trust, who work specifically with looked after children and care leavers to ensure we are able to build on any service with their voice in mind. 
I am working closely with colleagues nationally to ensure the West Midlands Police response to missing people remains consistent with the wider Policing family. I am advised that some care providers are struggling to maintain usual resourcing levels. 

The advice coming from the NPCC - National Missing Person portfolio lead is that if a child is placed in supported lodgings and actually needs care, this placement may not be appropriate as they are free to come and go as they please and if they want to spend a few nights out at their friends, they are allowed to do so. They should not therefore ordinarily be reported missing in these circumstances and this should be reflected in the plans for these young people. If a really vulnerable child is placed in one of these premises, then I will ask you to liaise with social care about this situation. It may be that a placement review is required to ensure that the placement is appropriate for the young person. 

 “In practice most semi-independent arrangements allow for care leavers to have periods of time, including overnights, away from their accommodation. This will be included in the placement plan, individual placement agreement (IPA) or the occupational licence; and a clear agreement reached between the provider, the care leaver and the 16+ social worker” 

With my team’s help I have created a training package that we intend to deliver alongside Horizons (exploitation service) from Sandwell Children’s Trust. We are looking forward to working alongside you as care providers and want to ensure that you all the relevant knowledge available to you, to enable you to build on the good work that you already do. 
 I look forward to building on and continuing our partnership working moving forwards and ensuring that we continue to maintain best practice for safeguarding children in the West Midlands. 

Yours Sincerely

Mark Nevitt

Team Manager 
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